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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING

Camping Elizabeth, Misiria, Monday 5 September 2016 @ 11.45

Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President



Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy Van Bellegham
(WVB)

Membership Secretary & Board Member
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. PW declared the meeting open at 11.45. RK had to return to Germany at very short notice and has sent apologies which were unanimously accepted.

2, Minutes of our last meeting held 01.08.2016 had been circulated in advance and published on our web-site. They were unanimously approved.

3. Any matters arising will be covered elsewhere.

4. PW – no report, matters covered elsewhere.

5. ID – no report, matters covered elsewhere.

6. RK had not had time to prepare a report prior to his departure. This was approved by the Board for auditing purposes.

7. WVB reported membership at the same level as last month standing at 105 with one application expected to arrive shortly. 

8. Events:

A; August

i. Joint Meal at Levantes – ID a small turn out, (8), but an extremely enjoyable evening.

ii. Wine Tasting at Panormos & meal at Achlade – SW There were 26 at the wine tasting which proved extremely popular and 30 for the lunch afterwards. It has been suggested to run again maybe as a winter trip.

iii. Bus Excursion – ID there were insufficient numbers to run.

B; September

i. Joint Meal – We discussed whether this should revert to an evening event as the nights are closing in but it was felt this decision was best left until a venue had been decided upon. Date will be Sunday 18.09.2016 ID to arrange.

(Meal was arranged by Matthias Konopka at Taverna Lefteris in Skaleta)

ii. Bus Excursion – in RK’s absence no decision made but a suggested date is 25.09.2016.

(RK has returned and trip provisionally planned for 02.10.2016 – no busses available for 25.09!)

C; Winter Coffee Mornings

SW has asked for suggestions for a suitable venue. Ena kai Ena, although fine in many ways and we are made more than welcome by our host, does get overcrowded at times. This had been discussed at the earlier coffee morning and nowhere suggested has the real facility to handle greater numbers. As the October morning will still be at Camping Elizabeth this can be held over for now.

9. Any Other Business:

ID – Future Constitution of the CIC – has circulated some ideas to Board members which were discussed. Currently written in German he will meet with SW to prepare an English version. Report back to the Board October.

WVB – The school in Viran Episkopi where last winter’s courses were held have offered to run courses this winter. There will be no certification and content can be built around the abilities of those expressing an interest. SW to e-mail members and WVB to co-ordinate.

SW – The Makers have been making wash bags for the pupils at Sylogo Agapi and he requested we make funds available to buy suitable contents to go in them. This was unanimously approved.

PW – It is not possible to hold a Santa Run in Rethymon as there is an unofficial agreement in place between them and Xania not to hold competing events.

PW – Proposed we revive the winter games and social evenings. Proposed to run at Klimataris the first Wednesday of the month. All in agreement and we need to make lists of hames, inyerests etc. available and emphasise that staying for a meal is entirely an option.

10. Next meeting here at 11.45 Monday 3 October 2016.

11. PW thanked members present for their input and declared the meeting closed at 12.47.
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